VESTRY HIGHLIGHTS – September 2022

A meeting of the Vestry of the Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd was held pursuant to the Bylaws and by the order of the Vestry on Tuesday, September 20, 2022.  The meeting was in person in the library and on Zoom
Members Present: Fr. Derek Larson, Michael Howard, Heather Graham, Ian Anderson, Brad Davis, Beth Bohnsack, George Hines, Tracy Smith, Mike Greene, Merike Seely and Mark Chittum. 
The meeting opened with prayer.
The agenda was approved as presented.
Financial Reports: Mike Greene reviewed Financial Report for August.  There year-to-date deficit continues but was reduced.  Additional reductions are expected as the year continues.
School Financial Reports: Senior Warden Heather Graham stated that the school is in excellent fiscal condition starting the new school and fiscal year.  The school had net income at the end of July of $154,782.
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Search Committee Update: The search committee is enthusiastic and invested in the process.  They are currently scheduled to meet weekly.  The Committee will be receiving spiritual direction from Bishop Eaton on October 5, 2022.  The Committee has received a briefing on the CAT and expect to complete the parish profile by Thanksgiving.

Youth Report: The youth report was given by various Vestry members.   The Sunday grill earned about $550.  The Youth Group is sponsoring the coffee house scheduled for October.  Family movie night will be September 30.  A trip to Universal is scheduled for November.  Confirmation classes have started with 6 of 8 attending the first class.  A fall family event schedule will be sent out in a week.

Senior Warden Report: Heather Graham discussed several items.  The CAT presentation on Sunday was well received.  Follow-up is needed on the seven action items developed at the August retreat.  Ian Anderson is still developing ideas regarding the enhancement of music.  Other areas that are being worked on are lay leadership training, QR explainers and event calendars.  Community 101 has started.

Other areas Heather addressed were the need to maintain Vestry visibility by being greeters during Sunday services.  A schedule was distributed.  Support for the school was also discussed.  The Pumpkin Patch fund raiser is scheduled for October 8, 2022.  Support in terms of sponsorships and/or signups to help are requested.  

Junior Warden Report: Mike Howard discussed several property issues.  The Pennies shed is progressing with receipt of bids.  The school is installing new playground equipment and there is a drainage problem in the school roundabout.  The alarm system needs upgrading and enhanced network security is being evaluated.

Eucharistic Minister Approvals: Approval was granted for Tanya Aquina and Susan Bendlin to serve as Eucharistic Minister.

Investment Committee open seats: Mark Chittum informed the Vestry that up to three new members are needed for the Investment Committee.  The members must be communicants in good standing and have a basic understanding of financial and investment principals.  The terms are for three year and the committee meets quarterly.  The names of potential candidates should be given to Mark.

Nursery position: Jamie Philips has been hired to serve as nursery staff.

Giving Team Report: The fall annual giving campaign is proceeding.  A presentation on generosity will be given on October 2 followed by a sermon series on Giving. Pledge cards will be mailed at the end of October; Giving Sunday will be November 13 with the blessing of the cards and a reception.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.



  
